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INTERIM VP AND COO 
TOURS OAS
On July 15, Nick Setteducato, Interim Vice President 
and Chief Operating Officer (COO), spent time touring 
and visiting with OAS departments accompanied by 



USF PARKING GOES VIRTUAL
2021-2022 Tampa Parking Permits are now virtual! You will 
no longer be provided with a physical permit and instead your 
license plate will become your parking permit. 

“We are delighted to introduce cutting edge technology to 
improve our operational efficiencies while enhancing the 
convenience and overall experience for students, staff and 
visitors,” says Raymond Mensah, Director of Parking and 
Transportation Services. Virtual permits have numerous 
benefits including efficiency, sustainability, and cost. For 
example, customers will immediately have access to park 
on campus upon purchasing online compared to waiting 
for a physical permit to arrive in the mail. It is also a more 
sustainable process as permits don’t need to be printed and 
then mailed. Finally, PATS can more efficiently check lots 
and garages for violations, which will help to ensure only valid 
permit holders are parking on campus freeing up more spaces 
for those with permits. 

PATS will utilize License Plate Recognition (LPR) for 
enforcement. This is why USF Tampa campus will require all 
vehicles to “Park Plate Out.” Enforcement officers will be able 
to see whether the vehicle associated with your license plate is 
authorized to park on campus. 2021-2022 permits are on sale 
now and can be puchased at parking.usf.edu. The “Park Plate 
Out” policy will take effect on August 12 for the Fall semester. 

USF RECOGNIZED FOR TEN 
YEARS OF SUSTAINABLE 
CAMPUS FORESTRY



Last month, Rocky D. Bull met up with OAS 
team members from Grounds, Building Services, 
and Bull Runner for a video shoot. The video and 


